
 

 

 

 

March 24, 2023 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger                                          The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chair                   Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations                Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives                                    U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515                                               Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Cash Corporate Center Sewer Interceptor project in fiscal year 

2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Apex located at Apex Town 

Hall, 73 Hunter Street, PO Box 250, Apex, North Carolina, 27502. The funding would be used 

for construction of a gravity sewer. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it 

will allow businesses located in the area served by the proposed sewer upgrades to abandon 

costly and maintenance-intensive pump stations by connecting to the proposed gravity sewer. 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Title 

VI of the Clean Water Act, 33 U.S.C 1381 et seq. [Clean Water Projects].  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

 

Very truly yours, 

 

Deborah K. Ross 

Member of Congress 


